
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

LOCATION: CITY HALL

August 9, 2022
Convene: 6:00 pm

Please note: The August Council Meeting will be held at City Hall. The City will continue to have phone conferencing available. To participate in the phone conference call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#.
Pledge of Allegiance 
Roll Call

Mayor’s Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately. If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the Consent Agenda. 

· Minutes of the July 12, 2022 Council Meeting. 
Accounts Payable & Payroll

· Accounts Payable – August

· Payroll – July
City Recorder/Public Works

· Reports

Administrative Matters
· OLCC License Renewals
Unfinished Business

New Business

Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442 The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410.
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 9, 2022
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the August 9, 2022 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Peter Hall, Ken Bain, Angie Shurtleff and Terry Blaske. Council members Dennis Anthony and Don Adcock were absent. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel were also present. 
Citizens present: Sandy Wood, Brian Pound and Dave Johnson.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayor’s Report
Mayor Brown addressed the Council and explained that the Water Compliance Project has begun. The east side of town is complete except for the pressure testing. The contractors moved over to the west side today and will begin work on First Street. 

Agenda Item No. 2 – Consent Agenda

July 2022 Minutes

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept the July 12, 2022 Council Meeting Minutes. Councilor Hall seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

July Accounts Payable
Councilor Hall made a motion to accept the June Accounts Payable. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

July Payroll

Councilor Shurtleff excused herself due to a conflict of interest. 

Councilor Bain made a motion to accept the June Payroll. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder Report/Public Works
City Recorder

2022 Election
City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that the deadline is approaching to be on the ballot for the November 8, 2022 election, the deadline is August 30, 2022. The positions available are Mayor which is a two-year term and three Council positions which are 4-year terms. There have been two petitions filed for Mayor. And two candidates are circulating petitions at this time for Council.
Hot Lake Springs Lodge
Valerie explained that she had been contacted several months ago by a representative from Hot Lake Springs Lodge who requested to dump their 40-yard garbage truck once a month at the Haines Landfill.  She relayed to the Council Public Works Josh Proebstel’s concerns about the limited usable area to bury the garbage at the Landfill. 
A discussion followed concerning the amount of waste that would be added to the Landfill. Councilor Hall suggested updating the Landfill Resolution to include a limit on how much waste can be dumped. 

Council members present unanimously agreed to not allow Hot Lake Springs Lodge to dispose of their solid waste at the Haines Landfill.  


ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant 
The deadline to submit the ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant application is August 31, 2022. The grant is in the amount of $250,000.
The Council was provided with a map of Haines showing problem areas that Josh felt would benefit from the ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant. First Street from Front to Cole and Second Street from Front to Cole, where the grindings are located, were included in the last application that was unsuccessful. Those areas plus the grinding on Cole from Second to Third need to be included in the new application. The other areas are gravel streets that need to be resurfaced. 
Councilor Hall made motion to include the streets indicated on the map provided by Josh in the ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant application. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Public Works

Sewer Lift Station
Public Works Josh Proebstel explained that both the sewer lift station pumps quit working on July 15th. MMW Pump Repair was unavailable to assist with the break down. Simtech from Pendleton came and worked on the control panel and was able to get the pumps running for now. At the same time, it was discovered that the Muffin Monster quit working. A company from Idaho came here and discovered that the motor, that MMW recently rebuilt, had water inside which caused the motor to fail. A new motor cost approximately $11,000 and a rebuilt motor is around $7,000. The rebuilt motor will lose its UL listing. The UL listing is recommended because it is located in a potentially explosive environment with the methane gas that is present in sewage. The City would most likely be required to purchase the one that is UL listed. The other possibility is to do without the Muffin Monster. The Muffin Monster is designed to grind up the waste prior to passing through the pumps. The pumps are also designed to grind up the waste but this causes more wear on the pumps which are very expensive to replace. The project was designed with the Muffin Monster so it should be replaced to save wear on the pumps. 

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to purchase the new motor for the Muffin Monster in the amount of $11,000.  Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. Councilor Hall wanted Josh to make sure it is a quality product with a good warranty. The motion was approved with unanimous consent. 

Sewer Farm
Josh has been able to apply a lot of water on the sewer farm and the pond levels are going down at a good rate. Jim Aldrich is cutting his hay at this time so the pivots are shut down until that is completed. 
Agenda Item No. 4 - Administrative Matters

OLCC License Renewal
The OLCC Licenses that are up for renewal are The Haines Sell-Rite off premise sales, Main Frontier on premise sales and the Haines Steak House on premise sales. 

Councilor Hall made a motion to approve the OLCC license renewals. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Unfinished Business


Multiple RVs on Property

Councilor Blaske addressed the Council concerning the property where there is multiple RVs located. There are hay bales around the perimeter of the RV’s and that creates a fire danger. 

Mayor Brown stated that the owner had been contacted and she stated that none of the RV’s are connected to water and sewer and that all occupants are using the water and sewer in the house. And there really is nothing that can be done to regulate private property. And with the current homelessness the laws have been relaxed. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that the only thing the City has jurisdiction over is the water and sewer connections. 

Agenda Item No. 6 – New Business

Shurtleff Request to Utilize Undeveloped Right of Way
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that John and Angie Shurtleff currently have an agreement to utilize 40 feet by 100 feet of the undeveloped Ruby Street right of way that adjoins their property. The Shurtleff’s are requesting to utilize the entire 80-foot Ruby Street right of way between Second Street and First Street. The adjoining property owner on the east side of Ruby has agreed to allow the Shurtleff to use the entire right of way and they will provide a letter to the City.
Discussion followed and the attending Council members were in agreement to allow the Shurtleff to utilize the right of way. Council Shurtleff had to abstain from voting due to a conflict of interest so there was no longer a quorum. The matter was postponed until the September meeting. 
Agenda Item No. 7 – Council Reports

Councilor Hall

Councilor Hall stated that he attended the Small Cities meeting in Echo. The main reason Peter attended was because Union County is in that region and he was hoping to connect with someone in Union County, but unfortunately no one from Union County attended the meeting. 
Business Oregon gave a presentation concerning grants available. Business Oregon will help individual communities determine what grants would be best for their needs. 

There is anticipated growth in the communities of Hermiston, Stanfield, Milton Freewater and Heppner where they are building hundreds of new homes with the anticipation of new business and development in those areas. Echo is planning on placing an overhead crossing over the railroad tracks. A private group is working on an eight-year project to construct a walking trail from Echo to Umatilla where the Columbia river can be accessed.  
The League of Oregon Cities is recommending communities opt out of allowing the sale of psilocybin within their communities. Councilor Hall commented that he thought the deadline to opt out is in 2024 but that would need to be verified.
Discussion followed concerning the lack of information on the matter and that research will be conducted. 


Councilor Blaske
Councilor Blaske questioned another problem property where the occupants are hoarding garbage which could be a health hazard along with a fire hazard. 

Discussion followed on the subject. 
Councilor Bain
Councilor Bain explained the recent events at the Haines Stampede Rodeo grounds have been a great success. There has been a Truck and Tractor Pull and the Demolition Derby both events were very well attended. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments

Haines Fire Protection District
Dave Johnson addressed the Council on behalf of the Haines Fire Protection District concerning a fire hazard that exists on a property in Haines. A neighbor to the property had contacted Fire Chief Jerry Hampton concerning the hazard but unfortunately the fire department does not have any authority to take action. The Haines Fire Protection District is requesting to partner with the City and develop an enforcement plan. The only recourse the fire department has is that they can charge people if they are called out to a fire caused by illegal burning. 
Mayor Brown stated that research would be done on the matter of enforcement of health and fire hazards within the City limits. 
There were no further public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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